
Released: October 28, 2021 

CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY SERVICES AND DEVELOPMENT 

CALIFORNIA ARREARAGE PAYMENT PROGRAM (CAPP) 

CAPP PROGRAM NOTICE NO. 2021-06-E 

The purpose of this official correspondence is to provide corrected data regarding 
implementation information and guidance to the general public and state energy utility 
service providers regarding the California Arrearage Payment Program (CAPP) 
administered by the Department of Community Services and Development (CSD). 
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* * * 

All CAPP-PNs, along with release dates of crucial CAPP implementation phases and 
energy utility responses are posted on CSD's public-facing website. 

If you have questions or need additional guidance regarding CAPP, please contact CSD 
at CAPP@csd.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

DAVID SCRIBNER 
Director 
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